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Farmers and the tree plantation industry have backed official claims that native vegetation rules are holding back farm production.
The Australian Bureau of Agricultural and Resource Economics (ABARE) said this week the current regulatory approach to preserving remnant native vegetation was imposing a large cost on the farm sector.

It said the cost of meeting the regulations was a key factor in determining the future competitiveness of Australia's broadacre agricultural industries on world markets.

It backed a more flexible approach to native vegetation conservation, saying it might achieve better environmental outcomes at a lower cost to the farm sector.

The National Farmers' Federation (NFF) said these costs were currently up to $1.3 million per farmer in western and central NSW.

"This new research provides the most rigorous and compelling evidence to date that not only are the latest native vegetation controls costing farmers money and damaging farmers' ability to improve productivity and competitiveness, they are also failing to deliver environmental benefits," NFF president Peter Corish said in a statement.

"These findings highlight that if a more flexible policy approach was adopted then the environment, farmers and the regional communities that depend on agriculture would all benefit."

Corish said vivid pictures of ABARE's study area illustrated that farmers were being prevented from addressing problems of weeds and invasive species on land that has been locked up under state controls.

National Association of Forest Industries chief executive Catherine Murphy said native vegetation laws would strongly affect private forestry by removing incentives for landowners to actively manage their forests.

"Large quantities of the industry's market-ready wood product resources come from forests grown on private land," she said in a statement.

"Regulatory regimes should recognise the private forest industry's commitment to sustainability through active land management.

"Actively growing healthy forests on private land can have multiple uses over their lifetime, providing non-timber resources, such as honey and high quality water."
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